
Rest in God’s Sovereign Control 

I’m grateful to finally be here with you after these last several months of transition.  I praise God for His 
faithfulness and I thank you for your diligent prayers and abundant support.   Perhaps you can relate to all 
these transitions my family has been undergoing, especially as you reflect on your transition to the Village.  
Maybe you were excited or maybe you were apprehensive of the unknown, but you made the transition.  

There are variety of big life transitions that we all experience, some are hard, and some are easy.  I’ve been 
encouraged by the Word of God through a variety of transitions, especially in relation to His Sovereignty.  
Proverbs 16:1, “The plans of the heart belong to man, But the answer of the tongue is from the Lord.”  The 
idea is that a person makes plans, but the ultimate result is from the Lord.  There are a lot of planned 
transitions in the world today, but only one plan will be carried out: God’s.  What do you do when your 
dreams, plans and transitions don’t seem to go anywhere? You rest in God’s sovereign control. In His 
Sovereignty, He is shaping you for your good and His glory in the Lord Jesus Christ.   

God is not only Sovereign over us as individuals but also Sovereign over us as a church.  Village Bible Church 
has seen a variety of transitions over the last year and I’m sure there are many more to come.  Some are filled 
with joy and other moments with sadness.  But God loves us and we can rest in His Sovereign control.        

What will the future hold for you as an individual or for us a church?    Sometimes we want to see the future 
in HD because High Definition is so clear and beautiful. You want to see your life transitions, your 
relationship shifts, your advancements and setbacks and you want to see all that is going to happen until you 
are with the Lord.  You want to see your transitions and future in HD.  

Yet, that is not the way it works because God is God and we are not.  I once heard that our transitions and 
futures in the Lord are less like HD and more like a Polaroid picture.  Rather than being crystal HD clear it is 
slow exposure. That is often what your future transitions look like in life.  God’s calling for your life begins to 
be exposed slowly as you step out and live in full dependence on Him.  I believe God has set it up this way so 
that you would enjoy a relationship with Him. So that each day you would get up 
and seek the face of God for wisdom and direction.  

As we individually and corporately transition in life, may we take a hold of God who 
has taken a hold of us.  May we rest in God and His Sovereign Control for our good 
and His glory. 

 

Looking Toward Home, 

Pastor Jason 

 

Pastor Jason Lancaster 

September 2018 

Village Bible Church 
Family Newsletter 



 Prior Year to Date                                     Current Year to Date  

 Actual Budget Actual 

Income/Collections $553,091 $582,876 $593,326 

Expenses $492,802 $571,294 $546,043 

Net Income (deficit) $60,289 $11,582 $47,283 

JAN 1 - JULY 31, 2018 JAN 1 -  JULY 31, 2017 

Financial Report August 2018 
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Dr. Jason Lancaster, Senior Pastor 

email - jason@vbchsv.org 

Rev. Jim Neal, Associate Pastor 

501-766-6789  email - jim@vbchsv.org  

Rev. Levan Hubbard, Pastor of Worship & Care 

501-353-3040  email - levan@vbchsv.org  

Barbi Mirenda, Office Manager 

501-922-0404  email - barbi@vbchsv.org  

Mary Buffington, Administrative Assistant 

501-922-0404  email - mary@vbchsv.org  

 

CHURCH DIRECTORY UPDATES 

If you would like your wedding anniversary announced 

in our newsletter, just call the office and check with 

Barbi to get it included in our church database. 

Gary & Wendy George   09/03 

Brian & Jean Fullmer    09/04 

Rick & Marcia Gautier   09/04 

Mark & Jane Cain     09/06 

Jerry & Judy Pobidinski   09/07 

Dennis & Tamra Gullickson 09/14 

Dick & Betsy Bochte    09/18 

Ron & Sherryl Nye     09/18 

David & Sue Wright    09/24 

Henry & Lynette Nabben  09/27 

Darrel & Gabby Hendrix   09/30 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 

Mle’ Lewis 
New Phone: 501-984-3646 

Bob MacKendrick  
email: mackendrick0819@outlook.com 

Dr. Mike & Lindi Kelly 
85071 Christian Way #713 

Yulee, FL 32098 
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FCA's Fields of Faith is 
just around the corner, 
October 10th. Volunteers 
are needed for many 
tasks but a particular 
need is for prayer 
partners.  So, save the 
date and get ready to 
help junior and senior 
high students come into 
fellowship with Christ. 
Watch next months 
newsletter on how you 
can help. 

WHO: VBC Ladies who can sew, iron, cut, pin, string beads, smile, laugh and encourage. 

WHAT: Backpacks, burb cloths, diaper bags, buntings, crocheted hats and taggies, all kinds of   

 lovable critters and quilts galore - just to name a few. 

WHEN: Beginning September 10th and every Monday in September and October from 1-4 pm 

 Breaking for November and December - Resuming January 7th and every                         

 Monday in February & March from 1-4 pm 

WHERE:   MaryAnn Woodson’s Workshop  

                  6 Ontur Lane - (Behind Good Sam’s)  For directions and information call: 501-318-6765 

WHY:    To share our God-given sewing talent with those in need at Change Point, Children at  

     Jackson House, Mt Pine Head Start and Pre-school, Filly Feed, St. Francis House in Little 

     Rock, Operation Christmas Child and the list keeps growing. 

VBC’s Women’s Ministry has lots of little puzzle pieces fitting together to create the overall picture of Women’s  Ministry. Those little 

pieces include Ladies Bible Study, Healthy Move, Sweet Hour of Prayer, Hurting Moms, the Women’s Summer Book Club, our Quarterly 

Events and W.IN.G.S. 

W.IN.G.S.                                                                  
“Women In God’s Service” 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY 

Cleaning out your sewing stash?? 

W.IN.G.S. will gladly take it. 

Please deposit donations in the back 

hallway by the sewing machine. 



 

  RADIO MINISTRY 

Our radio ministry is designed as an outreach 

for the unchurched. Please remember to 

mention our broadcast to those you know who 

do not have a church home. Visit the Welcome 

Center and pick up some of the small 

imprinted cards to share with friends and 

neighbors. Sunday’s sermons are broadcast 

on station KVRE (92.9 FM) at 9:00 am on 

Sundays. Note: Since the sermons are 

previously recorded, they will not be heard on 

the same Sunday as preached at VBC. 
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Your daily bread devotional  

booklets for  

September—November  

are now available on the  

table under the nametag 

board. 

 

Mark your calendars now for these upcoming VBC 

Events!! 

• September 5, Women’s Fall Bible Studies Begin 

• September 8, Congregation-wide Picnic for Small Groups 

• September 10, W.IN.G.S. Resumes 

• September 10, Griefshare Seminar Begins 

• September 10, Operation Christmas Child Luncheon 

• September 13, Coffee in the Loft  

• September 16 & 23, Ministry Fair 

• October 4 & 5, Men’s Fall Conference—offsite 

• October 21 & 28, Discover VBC! Class 

• December 7, Christmas Concert 

WHO: All Women are welcome for this Interdenominational Bible study. 

WHAT: Bible Study fellowship (BSF) is an in-depth interdenominational 

Bible study that helps women know God and have a deeper relationship 

with Jesus Christ. 

WHEN: Beginning September 11th and every Tuesday in September to 

May, at 9:00 am. Along with our regular classes, if you are new to BSF, 

please join us for our official welcome  meeting, which will be held in the 

Sanctuary at 9:00 am on September 11th and 18th. 

WHERE:   Village Bible Church 

BSF is a place to study the Bible in-depth personally and in community with others. Day classes give women of all ages the opportunity to 

wrestle with the tough questions of life, go deeper in their relationship with Jesus Christ and connect with other women in meaningful 

conversations about things that matter. As a class member, you will spend time in personal study of the Scriptures each week. On the day 

of class you will join other women in a small group discussion of the lesson and learn from a teaching leader how the truths of Scripture can 

be applied to daily life. You will leave class with comprehensive lesson notes, which teach further on the passage you studied, and lesson 

questions for the following week. 

For further questions, please call Helen Stivitts at 501-984-3212 

Bible Study Fellowship is Beginning 
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WE gave them a “pounding!” 

VBC came together and gave new pastor Dr. Jason 

Lancaster and his wife Melissa a pounding Sunday, August 

5. And they gave them a little sugar too. 

A pounding is an old-fashioned tradition celebrated in many 

churches where a new pastor is welcomed to the church 

with gifts of food. Traditionally, a pounding would provide a 

pastor and his family with a pounding of staples, such as a 

pound of flour, a pound of sugar, a pound of butter and a 

pound of other basic items.  

VBC went a bit more modern, with items such as cereal, juice 

boxes, cookies, toilet paper, Kleenex, snack items and many 

perishable items collected.  

Jason and his wife Melissa are from Skokie, Illinois. Jason grew 

up in Dallas. He attended Arkansas Tech University and Dallas 

Theological Seminary, and he received his Doctor of Ministry 

from Trinity Evangelical Divinity School. Prior to becoming the 

Senior Pastor of Village Bible Church, he was the Senior Pastor of 

Evanston Bible Fellowship in the Chicago area from 2004-2018 and 

a Senior Pastor of a church in Santa Monica, California from 1997-

2004. Jason and Melissa have seven children. 

Dr. Jason Lancaster is only the third senior pastor in Village Bible 

Church history. He will officially begin his service as Village Bible 

Church’s new pastor on September 2. 

The crosses will be available 

for viewing at these locations in 

the Village:  

Faith Lutheran Church  

1196 Desoto Boulevard 

Village Bible Church  

100 Ponderosa Way 

Sacred Heart of Jesus Catholic 

Church      

   295 Balearic Road 

Balboa Baptist Church 

415 Ponce De Leon Drive 

Barcelona Road Baptist Church 

390 Barcelona Road 

CROSSES FOR LIFE 
The Village Bible Church Men’s Ministry in conjunction with 

Sacred Heart of Jesus Catholic Church is proud to sponsor 

the “Crosses for Life Memorial.” The memorial crosses will 

be on display outside the churches during the month of 

September. 

The “Crosses for Life Memorial” is a statewide                 
outreach project of Benton County Right to Life. The 
crosses have been displayed in various locations 
throughout the state since January 2000. The crosses 
represent the pre-born children that die daily in the U.S. as 
a result of  induced abortion. The purpose of the display is 
to memorialize those children and increase public 
awareness of the magnitude of what has been called by 
some “The American Holocaust.” 

The “Crosses for Life Memorial” is available to pro-life 

organizations and churches throughout the state. Funding 

for the project is provided by individual donations. For 

more information, contact Gary George at 219-730-9808. 



Page 6 

Take A Hike 

September 2018 

June 28th, 2018 

The VBC Take A Hike Ministry will resume 
this fall beginning on Saturday, September 
29. We will be hiking the Arkansas River 
Trail along the river in Little Rock. 

From urban downtown to rustic corners of 
the wild, visitors to the trail can spot 
wildlife, gaze on picturesque landmarks 
and engage in a wide array of other 
activities.  

Length/Difficulty - 3-4 miles/combination of 
easy to moderate. Trail is combination of 
dirt and pavement along the bike trail.  

See the display table on Sunday, 
September 23 to sign up. For more information contact Mike/Jeanne Walters, waltersark@sbcglobal.net 
or Jerry/Roxie Harris, rox2ie1944@yahoo.com 

THE FOUNDERS’ BIBLE   
Facilitator, Dick Leach  

Sunday Bible School class beginning October 7  

in Fellowship Hall 

 

Purpose  
To examine and embrace the Biblical principles that have made America great.      

• Find the escape from Egypt (Exodus) in the Declaration of Independence 

• Find Moses’ distribution of leadership (Deut. 1:15-16) in our constitutional republic 

• Find the deceitful heart (Jer. 17:9) as reason for the separation of powers (Is. 33:22) 

• Find God’s moral law (Deut. 5) as the basis for a free and civilized society 

• Find the city upon a hill (Matt.5:14) in the Pilgrims’ Mayflower 

Compact.         

Blessed is the nation whose God is the LORD...Ps.33:12  

 

Source  
The Founders’ Bible, Shiloh Road Publishers, 2012, 2017 (New American 

Standard). This Bible features commentaries by colonial leaders, founding 

fathers, U.S. presidents, and statesmen on passages of scripture which have 

impacted American society and culture. It was inspired by the research of 

historian David Barton, founder and president of Wall Builders, a national pro-

family organization that presents America’s forgotten history and heroes with an 

emphasis on our moral, religious, and constitutional heritage.  
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2018 Mission Conference 
June 29, 2018  

Thank YOU Jim Capezza, Ana Mackendrick & Sam Spearman for the photos! 



The Church 

Publications 

Sunday Bulletin: 

Information to be included in the 

Sunday bulletin must be 

submitted by noon on 

Wednesday. If at all possible, 

items should be provided by email 

or on digital media. The bulletin is 

completed on Thursday morning 

 

Prayer Sheet:  

Prayer requests may be submitted 

at any time. You may call them in 

or send the request via email 

(mary@vbchsv.org). Information 

to be included on the prayer sheet 

must be submitted by NOON  on 

Thursday. The prayer sheet is 

printed and available on Thursday 

after 4:00pm.  

 

VBC Family Newsletter:  

The due date for the next month’s 

articles is usually the 15th of the 

month. As with the bulletin, 

information should be provided by 

email (mary@vbchsv.org) or on 

digital media. The newsletter is 

mailed by the 30th of each month 

in order for it to be in your mailbox 

by the 1st week of the month. 

 

VBC Website: 

You may submit your request by 

email or by filling out the EMS 

sheet. We do try to include on the 

website any articles that were 

submitted for the newsletter, 

inserts for bulletin, flyers, etc. 

Benevolence Fund 

This fund is used to aid VBC family when there is a special need. Any donation 

to the fund would be appreciated, but should be over and above your regular 

giving amount.  

Please make your check payable to Village Bible Church and designate 

“Benevolence Fund” on your check or envelope. If you know of a need within 

our body, please notify any elder or deacon. Thank you. 
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My steps have held 

fast to Your paths. My 

feet have not slipped.   

 

      Psalm 17:5 

Allergy Alert! 

A perfume/cologne that one person may find 

delightful can be downright offensive to someone 

else, causing allergic reactions, headaches and even 

nausea that make it tough to attend worship service. 

We can all honor the needs of our church family 

members who have reactions to fragrances and 

refrain from wearing them during the hours each 

week that we spend in the church building. 

Your prayers were felt and I 
know God’s ears were filled  
with your love. The flowers 
brightened my days and were 
very beautiful.  

God Bless,   Mo Day 
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There was a special time of appreciation for Pastor Terry 

Carter on Sunday, August 26 as we say “farewell” and 

THANK YOU for the great teaching these past few months. 

We look forward to having our new senior pastor, Dr.  Jason 

Lancaster here on Sunday, September 2.  

The October quarterly meeting on October 24 will be an important 

one as we will be electing one new elder and a treasurer.  We 

hope you plan to attend as we conduct God’s business. 

As always, your Elder Board 

thanks you for your support and 

asks again that you let us know of 

any concerns or prayer requests. 

C 

O 

R 

N 

E 

R 
     Your VBC Elder Board 

Glenn McCaleb 

Dick Leach 

Dennis Gullickson John Sowers 

Larry Collins John Batjes 

The Elder Board is elected by the 
congregation to provide 
leadership, spiritual direction, and 
oversight of the various ministries 
of Village Bible Church. Faithful 
leadership involves promoting the 
spiritual welfare of the church, 
evaluating and establishing goals 
and priorities, and the ongoing 
development and approval of 
policy and procedure to ensure 
program effectiveness. They 
appreciate your continued prayers 
for guidance as they serve Village 

Bible Church!  



ALL MEN are invited to join us for a spirit filled retreat on  

Thursday, October 4 and Friday, October 5. 
at beautiful Lake DeGray Resort State Park  

 
Guest Speaker: Dr. Chuck Stecker, Executive Director and Founder of A Chosen 
Generation.  
 
Chuck is an ordained minister of the Gospel with the Evangelical Church Alliance and 
has earned a Doctorate of Ministry specializing in Christian Leadership. As an Army 
Lieutenant Colonel, Chuck served in various key leadership and staff positions, 
including 3 years on the Joint Staff in the Pentagon. Chuck has served the Lord in 
the local church in various ministry and leadership positions. After his retirement, he 
served with Promise Keepers for three years as the Regional Director of the South-
Central Region. In 1997, Chuck launched a ministry, Mission Capable Men, and then 
A Chosen Generation in 2000.  
 
Chuck uniquely combines several years of business experience, 23 years of military service and over 25 
years of full-time ministry to bring forth a clear strategy to equip, train, empower and release a new 
generation of leaders. He has a passion to see churches return to truly intergenerational communities and 
develop the clear pathways that keep young adults actively connected to their churches and see them 
develop into the leaders that will impact every area of our society. 

 
The activities begin on Thursday evening, October 4.  After checking into 
your rooms at the resort hotel make your way to the pavilion for a time of 
fellowship and a GREAT BBQ meal served by Whole Hog Cafe. We will then 
return to the resort hotel for a challenging presentation by Chuck centering 
around our theme for the retreat - TAKE IT BACK.  Friday morning, October 
5, we will continue with more talks from Chuck and with break-out sessions 

to reinforce Chuck’s message. 
 
Before or after the retreat you may wish to enjoy some of the activities at 
the resort - fishing, golf, hiking.  We will be scheduling golf tee times for 
Friday afternoon for those that are interested.   

 
The rooms at the hotel are $100/room based on 
double occupancy, so your individual cost will 
be $50 + tax paid directly to the hotel.  The 
cost for the retreat is only $30 to defray the 

cost of the Thursday evening meal as well as some speaker and hotel expenses.  
Scholarships are available by contacting Gary George.  Please look for our 
registration table in the VBC lobby after Sunday services on September 9, 16, 
and 23.   
 
Chuck is a highly sought-after speaker at conferences across the nation, so we  
are blessed that he was able to fit us into his busy schedule. This will be a time 
of spiritual growth as well as a time to get to know some of the other men in our 
church better.  You will not want to miss this outstanding opportunity.  
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If you missed the W.IN.G.S. 

Quilting Bee on August 

22
nd

, NEVER FEAR another 

opportunity is on the 

horizon -  

Mark your calendars now 

for September 26, 1-4 in 

the fellowship hall! 

Quilting Bee 
 for Veterans at St. 

Francis House in 

Little Rock 

Baptism 

The consistent pattern in the Book of Acts 

shows that the early followers of Jesus 

“believed and were baptized.” We desire to 

follow the New Testament pattern, and 

practice baptism as one of our two ordinances 

(“outward observances commanded by Jesus, 

picturing spiritual truth”). If you are confused, 

convicted or just concerned about baptism, 

please sign up for the one-session Baptismal Instruction Class to be taught in the weeks to 

come. (Use the response tab from the bulletin or call the church office to sign up for this class).  

Beth Moore Outing 

On August 17th and 18th in Hot 

Springs, 60 VBC women and 

friends enjoyed praise and worship 

and Beth Moore's mes-

sage -  

“Climbing in a Caving 

World.” 
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Grieving the loss of someone close to you? Find comfort 
and support at GriefShare. 

This program features biblical, Christ-centered teaching 
that focuses on grief topics associated with the death of a 
loved one. The DVD seminar features nationally respected 
grief experts and real-life stories of people, followed by a 
small group discussion about what was viewed. Past 
participants have related how helpful the information and 
follow-up discussion were to them. 

Your bereavement experience may be recent or not so recent. You will find encouragement, comfort 
and help in grieving the death of a spouse, child, parent, sibling, other family member or friend. No 
matter what the cause of your loved ones death, this is an opportunity to be around people who 
understand what you are feeling. You will learn how to recognize the systems of being stuck in grief 
and that you do not need to live in bondage to certain emotions. You will learn valuable information 
about facing your new normal in life and renewing your hope for the future. 

The fall GriefShare sessions will begin on Monday, September 10, and will meet each Monday morning 
from 9:00am—11:00am at Village Bible Church in room 110 until December 3.  Call Bob Cobb,  
501-915-9119 for more information or to pre-register for the fall portion of the seminar. Brochures about 
GriefShare are available in the Welcome Center. 

Come GROW with us! 
 

DESSERT BLESSES THE ENTREE 

Most people consider the morning worship experience as their 

spiritual entrée; the main meal. And so it is. But there is 

more! 

Just as a delicious dessert enhances a choice entrée, so 

Sunday morning Bible studies provide a satisfying conclusion 

to our worship experience. After being ‘lifted up' in the 

sanctuary, we can add to your virtue knowledge through a 

stimulating Bible study. And it only costs 55 minutes! 10:50-11:45am every Sunday. 

And the "dessert menu" is rich. Small discussion groups, a ladies class, a men's 

group and a large class for couples. Such a deal. For example, during September a 

wide-range series of Bible studies is scheduled in Fellowship Hall. 

 Sept. 2   The Doors of the Bible  

 Sept. 9   The Most Remarkable Chapter in the Old Testament  

 Sept. 16  Messiah (Jesus) in the O.T.  

 Sept. 23  Fellowship of Christian Athletes (FCA) Celebration Sunday with special  

             guests; Micah May, Area Director of South Central FCA, local coaches &  

             students from FCA Summer camp) 

Sept. 30     Evolution's Frauds, Forgeries, Blunders. 

Other classes are similarly prepared to 'feed' your spiritual hunger for God's Word. 

You are invited!  The Holy Spirit is there to move us toward Christ-likeness. 

Come GROW with us!! You will be blessed.  I promise.  Bob Warner 

p.s. Gourmet refreshments will be abundant on the 23rd to celebrate God's goodness.  Yum.  



Page 13 September 2018 

 

Small Group Cookout 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 8 @ 4:00 PM 

BALBOA PAVILLION 

 

THE 2018 SMALL GROUP PROGRAM IS 

KICKING OFF WITH A BANG. 

COME JOIN THE  

         FUN 

            FOOD 

               FELLOWSHIP 

 

BRING EITHER A DESSERT OR A LARGE BAG OF CHIPS 

VBC WILL FURNISH HOT DOGS, HAMBURGERS AND DRINKS. 

  

4:00 PM: MINGLE AND PLAY GAMES  

6:00 PM: FOOD WILL BE SERVED  

SIGNUP: AUGUST 26 & SEPTEMBER 2 in church foyer 

OPPORTUNITY TO JOIN A GROUP, CHANGE GROUPS, 

OR JUST GATHER INFORMATION 
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OPERATION  CHRISTMAS  CHILD  PROJECT 
 

This year our projected goal is 300+ boxes. You can participate in this project  

in multiple ways: Pack An Individual Box   /   Invite or Challenge A Friend To Pack A Box       

Small Group Service Project   /    Monthly Item Collection   /   End Of Project Packing Party.  

For SEPTEMBER we will be collecting supplies which we are short of: 

Sunglasses, baseball caps, little girl caps/hats, boys underwear (for ages 3

-4 & 5-9,boys t-shirts (for ages 10-14), girls underwear (for ages 10-14) 

tools for boys (ages 10-14) and collapsible cups. 

A collection box will be in the hallway by the Women’s Ministry table.   

For more info or questions, call Debbie DeNicola (501) 226-5183  

or Terry Christensen (501) 922-3909. 

Dave Pilkington 
Passed into the Presence 

of Our Lord 

On July 30th, 2018  

The Missions Team would like 

to thank all of you who 

participated in making the VBC 

Missions Conference a 

memorable event. The Missions 

weekend was truly wonderful 

and couldn’t have happened 

without your hard work and 

the love you have for Christ. 

Thank you again for investing 

your time in Missions. 

The Missions Team  

A Memorial Service  

was held at  

Village Bible Church  

on August 30th 

I am thankful beyond measure for the care and 
expressions of Christian love from my Village Bible 
family in the recent departure of Dave to his heavenly 
home.  As my neighbor and VBC member was taking 
me home from the ER after sustaining an injury, she 
reminded me I rob others of a blessing when I don’t ask 
for help.  The next night my two dogs were sprayed by 
a skunk so I called this neighbor and asked if she was 
ready to be blessed.  She and her husband, with 
laughter and probably great abhorrence, came to wash 
two smelly critters.  I was reminded that God works all 
things together for good and I could thank Him for the 
sling I was wearing. 
I want to thank you for the numerous cards, food, 
treats and blessings you have shared with me and 
family these past few weeks.  I’ll try not to bless anyone 
else with Skunk Duty.  I am overwhelmed with your 
thoughtfulness and prayers for me and our family.  
With gratitude, Sue Pilkington and family. 
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September 16 & 23 ~ 10:30-11:00 am 

CALLING ALL MUSICIANS! 

Wednesday, September 5th  

 
On September 5th, at 5 PM there will be a choir gathering for choir members/spouses as well as 
prospective choir members/spouses and instrumentalists/spouses. The evening will include a 
good meal, a little rehearsal for the upcoming Sunday, music previews for the fall and Christmas 
season and FUN!   
 
Those interested in in becoming part of the choir/worship ministry please contact Pastor Levan, 
501-922-0404 or levan@vbchsv.org. I would be excited to get your call or email and answer any 
questions you may have.  
                    
   Choir begins again on Sunday, September 9th with a first rehearsal on Wednesday, September 5th 

Can’t decide how to connect?  
Whether you are new to VBC or have been here awhile and 

want to learn more about the fun and uplifting ways to further 

how Christ wants us to serve him, we have you covered. Our 

ministry teams will be here on September 16th & 23rd to answer 

your questions and provide information on all the different         

opportunities that are available to you at VBC.  

Have questions, please call Jo McKeand at 501-922-8269. 

Coffee in the Loft Coming in September 

For more than 10 years, VBC has hosted a Biblical-based class for ladies called A Healthy Move, 
designed to help newcomers survive and thrive as they settle into their new life here. The next 
class is scheduled to begin after the first of the year.  But because we are excited to meet new-
comers, we will be having a series of informal gatherings starting in September for the purpose of 
getting acquainted. We invite you to join us for a time of conversation with other women in a Christ
-centered setting. In addition to meeting some new friends, the participants will be learning things 
about our community. “Coffee in the Loft for Newcomers” will be held the SECOND THURSDAY of 
each month, starting September 13th from 9:00 -11:00 AM in the loft. For more information or to 
sign up for this fun time, call Sue Kilfoy 210-701-6585 501-204-4028 or Alice Hill 501-209-0072. 

 

 

 

Meeting Dates: 
 September 13th 
 October 11th 
 November 8th 
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SEPTEMBER 

1 - Hurting Moms Meeting 

5 - Women's Fall Bible  

     studies begin 

8 - Congregational-wide 

     picnic for Small Groups 

10 - GriefShare seminar begins 

10 - Operation Christmas Child   

    luncheon 

13 - Coffee in the Loft 

 

16 - Ministry Fair 

 


